
Registrar Harold E. Temmer to make major addresses

November 1, 1969

Harold E. Temmer, Registrar and Admissions Officer at the University of California, San Diego and President of
the American Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers (AACRAO), is scheduled to give major
addresses to two regional associations this month.

He will take part in the 43rd annual conference of the Pacific Association of Collegiate Registrars and
Admissions Officers November 2 through 5 at Lake Tahoe, Nevada. He will also speak to the Texas Association of
Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers November 10 at its annual meeting in Mexico City.

Over 300 Registrar and Admissions Officers representing public and private junior and senior colleges in the
western United States and Canada are expected to attend the Lake Tahoe conference. Theme for the meeting is
"The Higher Stakes in Education." About 125 persons are scheduled to attend the Mexico City conference.

Temmer, Registrar and Admissions Officer at UCSD for two years, was installed as President of AACRAO
last April. He had served as President-Elect of the 4,800 member association before that and is only the third
Admissions Officer from a west coast school to hold the post of president since the Association's founding in
1910.

He received a B.S. and an M.S. degree in mathematics from the University of Illinois. He has taught at Biarritz
American University in France and at the University of Illinois. Before coming to UCSD, he served as Registrar
and Admissions Officer for Los Angeles State College.


